Eardington Parish Council

Parish Clerk: Mrs.E.Reynolds Telephone 01746 789257 e.mail: clerk@eardington-pc.gov.uk

26th February, 2024

Dear Councillor,

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th March at 7.30pm in Eardington Village Hall and it is hoped that you will be able to attend.

Yours sincerely,

Eileen Reynolds

Clerk to the Parish Council

Agenda

Councillors are reminded it is a legal obligation that all declarations of pecuniary interests, bias or predetermination in any matter under consideration by this council, should be made to the meeting whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member's interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer. A Councillor with an interest may not speak on the subject and must leave the room during the discussion. All declarations will be recorded by the clerk.

- 1. Open Session for Police report and any comments from Parishioners
- 2. Apologies
- 3. In attendance
- 4. Confirmation of Minutes of the last meeting
- 5. Reports Shropshire Councillor

Chairman Village Hall

6 Correspondence All SALC circulars and other e.mails have been forwarded to Councillors

7. Highways

8. Planning

Application: 24/00459/PMBPA for the change of use from agricultural to form one residential unit At Moor Ridding Farm Halfway House Lane Eardington Bridgnorth Shropshire

Application 24/00115/OUT The Swan Inn Knowle Sands Bridgnorth Shropshire WV16 5JL Outline planning application for the replacement of a function room with a larger two storey building consisting of six one bedroom and six two bedroom apartments for a mixture of open market housing, affordable housing, pub letting and owner accommodation in currently redundant space between the pub and the rear car park with all matters reserved.

Application 23/05017/FUL

Proposal: Erection of a replacement dwelling and alterations to vehicular access

(resubmission) at 27 Eardington, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 5JT

Decision: Withdrawn

9. Finance Clerk salary £866.66, HMRC £52.80, Lengthsman £550

Future arrangements regarding Lengthsman

- 10 Any business for next agenda
- 11. Date of Annual Parish and Annual General Meeting Monday 13th May, 2024

At a meeting of Eardington Parish Council held on 8 January 2024

<u>Present</u> Mr P Williams (acting Chair), , Mr B Williams, Mr G Gavin

Mr G Hollyhead, Mrs C Blaze

In attendance Cllr R Tindall

Apologies Mr D Hollyhead (Chairman), Mr J Hodgkins

Mrs E Reynolds (Clerk medical matter),

Confirmation of Minutes of previous meeting

The Minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated and following an amendment that Mrs.Blaze was incorrectly listed as being present, they were unanimously accepted and signed as a correct record.

<u>Reports</u> <u>Shropshire Councillor</u> Cllr. Tindall reported flooding has been horrendous

and he was trying to speed up the clearing of ditches and gulleys.

Cllr Tindall has received a phone call from a resident in Orchard Road whose bedroom was damp and contained mould. He had contacted the Housing Association and an inspection of the property was scheduled for 5 January.

<u>Chairman</u> had received a letter from the Chairman of Highley Parish Council. The letter was read to the meeting and discussed. Mr.G.Hollyhead would ask the Chairman to contact Highley Parish Council expressing the Councillors support regarding poor policing in the area. To be added to next agenda.

<u>Village Hall Report</u> The committee was focusing on trying to engage with local residents. A warm hub event is scheduled for the end of January sponsored by National Grid and ideas for further events were being explored.

<u>Correspondence</u> There was no further correspondence to discuss.

Highways Flooding at the entrance to School Lane was raised. Despite

workmen visiting on several occasions there has been no improvement. Cllr Tindall would contact Shropshire Highways and stress that the flooding from drains has not improved and requires further attention.

<u>Planning</u> There were no further planning matters to consider.

<u>Finance</u> <u>Precept</u> Following discussion Councillors agreed that it should remain

At £12,000

Cheques required R.J.Millington, Field mowing £910,

N.Oliver, Lengthsman £550, Shrops Council Street Lights, £132.88,

Clerk, salary £ 866.66, HMRC £92.40, Clerk petty cash, (Parkers plants)

£32.16

All payments were unanimously agreed.

Mr.B Williams would contact Parish Clerk and arrange for cheques to be signed as required.

Business for the next agenda

Dissatisfaction with policing in the Parish. Village Green mowing contract

Date of next meeting The next meeting would be held on 4th March